
 

 
 
Dear Russia/Eurasia Committee Members, 
 
Welcome to the 2008 Spring issue of our Newsletter. This issue is dedicated to 
Holly Nielson and her wonderful service to our Committee over the past three 
years as the Committee’s Chair. A true pleasure of being a member of our 
Committee is having the opportunity to work with outstanding lawyers, and Holly 
is among the most outstanding. We will miss her leadership as our Chair, yet we all 
know that Holly will remain a leader of our Committee in her new role as our 
Immediate Past Chair. Holly’s weather reports from Moscow during our monthly 
telephone conferences will be missed too. It is fitting that we dedicate this issue, a 
spring issue, of our Newsletter to her. 
 
Our membership is growing, and this was reflected in the record attendance at the 
Committee breakfast and dinner at the Section’s Spring Conference in New York 
City in April. At the breakfast we had to bring two tables together to seat 
everybody, and our dinner was another two-table event. The credit goes to Franklin 
Gill for making our dinner the success that it was. 
 
Among the initiatives that we agreed to undertake at the Committee breakfast in 
New York was to begin updating the Committee’s publication, A Legal Guide to 
Doing Business in Russia and the Former Republics of the U.S.S.R. This book was 
published in 2000 and therefore needs to be updated and revised to reflect changes 
in the laws and business environment in Russia and Eurasia. Scott Shostak, one of 
the contributors to the 2000 Guide, has volunteered to coordinate this project. 
 
Already well underway is the planning for a tele-seminar on Russian Intellectual 
Property Law. This seminar was the idea of Paul Jones and David Garrison, and 
they are now nearing the final stages in organizing it. We anticipate holding the 
seminar this fall. Also under consideration are seminars on Jury Trials in Russia and 
the enforcement of arbitration awards in Russia and Ukraine. Franklin Gill, a 
Committee Vice Chair and the editor of our chapter in the Year in Review issue of 
the International Lawyer, and Dmitri Evseev are working on the development of 
materials on foreign arbitration award enforcement in Russia for this year’s Year in 
Review chapter. 
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THIRD CIS LOCAL COUNSEL FORUM 
 

June 25-27, 2008 
Holiday Club Saint Petersburg 

St. Petersburg, Russia 

We are pleased to announce that the third CIS Local Counsel Forum will take place in St.Petersburg, Russia on June 
25-27, 2008, hosted by the leading Russian law firm of Egorov Puginsky Afanasiev & Partners.  The registration is 
now open at http://www.rulg.com/cisforum/index2.asp 

The inaugural CIS Local Counsel Forum was held in Kiev in June 2006 and was the first ever wide-scale meeting of 
the international legal community with the best Local Counsel law firms from the CIS economic region, representing 
Armenia, Azerbaijan, Belarus, Georgia, Kazakhstan, Kyrgyzstan, Moldova, Russia, Tajikistan, Ukraine and Uzbekistan. 
Since then the CIS Forum has evolved into an informal network of managing and senior partners of CIS law firms, 
meeting annually in different venues chosen by the Delegates.  The second Forum was successfully held in Baku, 
Azerbaijan on June 20-22, 2007, hosted by the prominent Azeri law firm Fina LLP.   

The Forum meetings bring together leading business lawyers from the CIS economic region and from around the 
world, with an approximately equal split between representatives of the international legal community and of the CIS 
legal community. The delegates share the Mission of the Forum - "Bringing together the CIS and international legal 
communities with the aim of creating joint business opportunities and long-term cooperation".  This Mission reflects 
the 21st century reality, in which global investors view the CIS countries as a broad and dynamic economic region with 
intertwined business connections and comparable legal systems. The motto of the Forum is "Know Your Local 
Counsel - Recognize an Opportunity".   

The Forum's website http://www.rulg.com/cisforum provides you with detailed information about the Forum, its 
Mission and Concept, a valuable database of the best CIS Local Counsel Firms (CIS Local Counsel Questionnaires), 
media coverage and comments from the delegates, as well as comprehensive information about the first Forum in 
Kiev and second Forum in Baku including the Program, Lists of Delegates and Guests, Bios and Presentations of 
Moderators and Panelists and wonderful pictures, which reflect the open and exciting spirit of the Forum.     

The Forum allows the Delegates to share, in an open and friendly spirit, the latest legal and economic news from their 
jurisdictions, and to establish important business contacts.  The Forum meetings in Kiev and Baku demonstrated the 
huge demand among the CIS law firms for on-going communication and business cooperation, as well as the 
international legal community's tremendous interest in the CIS region.  The Forum’s success is explained by the 
outstanding value it gives to the Delegates, in equal measures for both law firms and corporate counsel.  The corporate 
counsel, representing major CIS and multinational companies, have a separate panel at the Forum, and their 
participation became possible to the large extent due to the kind support of the Russian Corporate Counsel 
Association and its President, Ms. Alexandra Nesterenko. 

The draft Program of the third Forum is already posted on the Web site, and other information will be posted as 
preparations progress.  We look forward to seeing you in St. Petersburg!  

Co-Chairs of the CIS Local Counsel Forum:   

Irina Paliashvili       John Whittaker  
RULG-Ukrainian Legal Group, P.A.      Clyde & Co LLP  
 

Dimitry Afanasiev 
Chairman of Egorov Puginsky Afanasiev & Partners, the Host Firm for the third Forum   
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